
From the Superintendent ~ 
Can you believe we’ve already made it through the first quarter of the 2024-2025 
school year and we’re almost to the end of the first semester? Time is flying by, and I 
want to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has contributed to making the 
start of the year so successful. 
 
The first nine weeks have been both busy and productive across the district. Literacy 
continues to be a top priority, and we’ve made significant changes to our curriculum 
to enhance students' reading and writing skills. Our focus now is on carrying these 
improvements consistently through each grade level. Recently, we completed our 
benchmarking assessments to understand where students are as they begin the year. 
This data will help us track their growth as the year progresses. 
 
Safety remains a cornerstone of our work. At the start of every school year, all build-
ings are required to conduct fire and lockdown drills. In addition to these standard 
practices, we are planning a district-wide evacuation drill in March to review and re-
fine our procedures. We are committed to creating a safe environment for every stu-
dent. Please remember: If you see something or hear something concerning, report it 
to a trusted staff member. Safety is a shared responsibility. 
 
Attendance has been excellent so far this year - thank you! Parents and students, your 
commitment to being present is so appreciated. To ensure this positive trend contin-
ues, the district will maintain attendance monitoring at all levels. If you ever need 
assistance to help your child attend school regularly, please contact your building of-
fice. Our goal is to support families in every way possible. For further clarification 
about attendance policies, visit our website for detailed information, including how 
attendance is categorized by the courts. 
 
As fall gives way to winter, now is the time to prepare for snow and ice season. If you 
haven’t already, please sign up for the One Call alert system. This is the fastest way to 
receive notifications about school closures or emergencies. Additionally, updates will 
be posted on our website and shared via local TV and radio stations. If your contact 
information (address or phone number) has changed, please notify your building sec-
retary so we can update our records promptly. 
 
As we near the end of the second quarter, we remain focused on our mission: facilitat-
ing maximum learning for every student. This work would not be possible without 
the strong partnership we share with our students, staff, and community. Thank you 
for trusting us with your children’s education and for your continued support. 
 
Here’s to another successful semester!  

 

Scott Hartley, Superintendent   
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Upcoming Dates to Remember 
 
Dec. 19 End of 2nd Grading Period 
 Last Day Before Break  
   
Dec. 20 No School - Records /PD Day 
 
Dec. 25 MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
 
Jan. 1 HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
Jan. 6 Return from Break 
 
Jan. 20 No School - Holiday 
 
Feb. 14 Happy Valentine’s Day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Feb. 14 No School 
 
Feb. 17 No School - Holiday 
 
Mar. 12 End of 3rd Grading Period 
 
Mar. 13 No School - Staff  PD 
 Kindergarten Screening 
 
Mar. 14 No School - Records Day 
 Kindergarten Screening 
 
Mar. 21 Last Day Before Break 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mar. 31 Return from Break 
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Newton News ~ Michele Gorius, Principal 
 

~ Welcome CLASS OF 2037! ~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Looking back at our school year so far ~ 

 We eagerly welcomed our new kindergarten students, the class of 2037, along with the rest 
of our student body, in August. Our current enrollment is 359 students.  

 We held our first nine-weeks Honors Assembly on November 1. We had a total of 66 students 
on the Merit Roll, 50 students on the Honor Roll, and 28 students on the Distinction/
Academic Excellence Roll. CONGRATULATIONS to all! 

 Morgan Grange once again gifted our third grade students with dictionaries. THANK YOU! 
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They spoke to students in grades K, 1, and 2 about 
fire safety. Do you have a safety plan in place for 

home? 

Newton 
Township 

Fire  
Department                   
visited for  

Fire  
Prevention 

Week. 
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CHECK THIS OUT... 

 

If you have questions regarding ProgressBook, please contact 

Kim Watson, klwatson@northfork.k12.oh.us. 
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2024-2025 In-Town Bus Pickup and Drop-Off 

 In-town busing will begin on Monday, December 2, and end on Friday, March 21. 
ALL stops will be at approximately 8:50 a.m. and 3:40 p.m.  

 American Legion   Bus 19 

Church of Christ  Bus 3 

Crestview & Anderson Bus 9 

Crestview & Washington Bus 9 

           

 

 

Reminder- 

To assist us in the safety of our students during the dismissal process, 
please make sure your child knows the name of their stop location and 
the number of the bus they are riding.  It would be beneficial to also let 
your child’s teacher know if they are changing their dismissal process 
and now riding a bus. 

 



Volume 12, Issue 2 Page 6 

 

UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS - Brett Ballinger, Principal 

Staff Spotlight - Welcome to the Utica Elementary Family 

We are proud to introduce our new staff members for the 2024-2025 school year: 

Karen Schmitt-Intervention Specialist.  

 Karen previously served as a paraprofessional aide at Utica Elementary. She has a passion to see chil-

dren succeed in every area of their lives. She loves inspiring children to believe they can accomplish 

great things through diligence, perseverance, treating others with kindness and respect, and becoming 

responsible, caring individuals. She hopes to instill a love for learning and trying new things throughout 

one's life. After raising her six children, she finished her degree in Elementary Education with a focus in 

the area of Special Education. She attended Asbury University and graduated from Western Governors 

University. She enjoys spending time with her family and being outdoors.  

Kenneth Poland - Intervention Specialist 

 Kenneth Poland is thrilled to be transitioning into the world of teaching. Mr. Poland graduated from Uti-

ca High School in 2009 and from undergrad in 2013 from Muskingum University. Kenneth is currently 

completing his Master Degree with an Intervention Specialist license from MVNU. After working as a 

freezer manager at Velvet, he is excited to finally be in the classroom. Outside of the classroom, Mr. Po-

land enjoys spending quality time with his wife, Chandler, and two boys. He feels at home being outside 

doing activities such as golf. The passion that drives Kenneth to want to teach is making a difference in 

students’ lives by helping them achieve their goals, not only inside the classroom, but also in their out-

side ventures. 

Ellen Carter - 1st grade 

This is Mrs. Carter’s 12th year of teaching and her 9th year of teaching First Grade. Ellen spent the last 11 

years teaching in Heath, before returning home to Utica. She is a 2005 graduate of Utica High School 

and she is so excited to come back to teach in her home district! Ellen and her husband, Cleve, live in 

Utica and they have 4 children, Vanessa (16), GC (10), Brooks (5), & Landry (3). Mrs. Carter adds, “they 

keep us very busy, but we like it that way! We have a chocolate lab named Chuck and we enjoy our 4H 

animals when we have them. A few fun facts about me: I love to bake bread, reading, football, and de-

signing invitations, t-shirts, and flyers for school and church events.”  

 



 

UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

 

Brandi Baker- Special Education Support Staff 

Brandi is the new paraprofessional support for 4th and 5th grade at Utica Elementary. For the last 6 

years, Mrs. Baker stayed home raising her three kids, while helping others with theirs.  Brandi grew up 

in the North Fork Local School district, graduating from Utica High School. Her three children, a 5th grad-

er, 3rd grader and kindergartener, all attend Utica Elementary. In her free time, she volunteers however 

she can help Utica Elementary.  Mrs. Baker is the President of the Utica Elementary PTO.  She also 

coaches whatever sport any of her three kids get her into. A positive note Brandi takes into this year is 

that she cannot wait to support Utica Elementary students from inside the building and help them be-

come their best possible selves while enjoying school at the same time.  

 

Holly Fahner- Art 

Holly Fahner is the new elementary school Art Teacher. Mrs. Fahner travels between both 
Utica and Newton Elementary School. She majored in graphic design at the University of Cin-
cinnati. The last several years she was a substitute teacher at Utica Elementary. She enjoyed 
it so much she decided to combine her love of the students and art to pursue a career as an 
Art Teacher! Holly is married and has four children of her own! In her "free time" she enjoys 
reading, camping, crafts, and swimming! 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

 

Utica Elementary PTO 

The Utica Elementary PTO is working tirelessly to support our students and staff. 

Our PTO helps facilitate various events throughout the year to enhance our community spirit. Their 

fundraising efforts go a long way to help purchase educational supports that make the school day a 

more valuable experience for the students of Utica Elementary.  We are constantly searching for new 

volunteers to continue the successful ventures put in place by our PTO members.  Regardless of the 

amount of time you are able to devote, any amount of volunteering is appreciated.   To see more of our 

amazing activities, you can visit Utica Elementary PTO on Facebook. 

President- Brandi Baker 
 

Vice-President- Stephanie Bryant 

Secretary- Jessica Cockrell 

Treasurer- Victoria Lumbatis 

On November 8,  our PTO hosted our annual Fall Festival.  The Fall Extravaganza was a fantastic commu-

nity engagement event that included carnival games, food, drinks, face painting, a silent auction, prizes 

and more. 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

Veteran’s Day 

Seventy veterans from all over Ohio traveled to Utica Elementary for the annual Veterans Day Program. 

The Student Lighthouse Team organized a program filled with presentations from all grade levels. The 

second graders ended the program with a song thanking our honored guests for their service. The kin-

dergartners formed a walk of honor and passed out cards, 

gifts and thank you bracelets.  
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

 
Operation Christmas Child 

Utica Elementary students had the opportunity to bring 
joy to children around the world by participating in  
packing a shoebox for Operation Christmas Child. Students 
were given shoeboxes, purchased items, packed the shoe-
boxes at home, and then returned the packed shoeboxes 
to school. Our students packed 140 shoeboxes. Thank you 
to all these students and families for their generosity and 
caring spirit!!  
 

 

Costume Parade 

 Creative spirit was on display as Utica Elementary students and teachers participated in our 
annual costume parade through Oak Hill Manor.   We want to express our appreciation to Oak 
Hill Manor for allowing our students another opportunity to march in their costumes. 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

Upcoming Events 

Winter Concert Series ~ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa Shop ~ 

The Utica Elementary PTO is sponsoring a Secret Santa 
Shop!  We are trying something new this year, follow-
ing the model many other schools in the area use.  This 
year’s Santa Shop will resemble a craft show, involving 
local community members selling homemade items.  
The goal is to provide better quality products for our 
students to purchase.  This will be a one-day event, 
held on December 13th in the Utica Elementary Gymna-
sium.   All items will be sold for $8 or less.  More infor-
mation will be coming soon! 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

 
Utica Elementary News Crew 

The Utica Elementary News Crew has been writing articles for the Mount Vernon News 

Kid's Corner section. They have written about the school-wide fundraiser, the therapy 

dogs, and submitted a scary story for Halloween. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Downes’ Math Club getting creative with a can of Pringles 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

More Fall Fun! 

 

Pumpkins and 

Pranks ~ 
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Mr. Ballinger’s 
office, full of 

kindergarteners 
and their fake 

snakes! 



 

UTICA ELEMENTARY NEWS 

(Continued) 

More Fall Fun! 

 

First graders sending our football team off before their playoff game! 
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Utica Middle School  
Check out what is happening at Utica Middle School  
 

6th Graders 

• In science students studied the three types of rocks and the rock cycle. Each student then 
made an edible rock cycle in class. 

                 

• See what’s going on in ELA 
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Utica Middle School  
Check out what is happening at Utica Middle School            (continued) 

 7th Graders 

• In world history students are currently studying Ancient Greece. 

• ELA students just finished completing their first argumentative essays of the 
year. This is a type of writing that is practiced throughout the year and ap-
pears on the state test in April. The month of December students will be 
reading a variety of different Greek myths. This connects to the information 
about the Greeks they have been learning in World History and leads to read-
ing the novel The Lightning Thief after winter break. Students will also be 
completing a Body Biography Project by researching a god or goddess and 
presenting the research on a poster. 

• In science students are studying all things energy; sound waves, light waves, 
heat waves, and more! 

8th Graders 

• The 8th grade students have been studying colonization in history. Each stu-
dent drew a map of the 13 colonies.  

• In science students have been learning about waves and glaciers. They must 
create a power point on erosion and glacier erosion.  

• Art students are learning about the book of Kells and decorating ceiling tiles.   

• Language arts students just finished reading "The Outsiders" novel and had a 
Greasers vs Soc dress up day. Language Arts classes start argumentative writ-
ing and reading "Long Way Down" between Thanksgiving and Christmas.  

• 8th grade math class are studying transformations and dilations.   
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 What’s Happening at UHS 

Upcoming Events 

 December 4 - December 17 EOC Retakes 
 December 17-19 - Semester Exams 

 December 19 - Last Day before Winter Break 

 January 6 – Return from Winter Break 

 January 20 – No School 

 

Staff Members of the Month  

New this year, the UHS staff have started to nominate and vote on a staff member of 
the month. UHS staff are recognized for their hard work and dedication to the       
students. 

September – Miss Rice     October – Mrs. Keith 
  (School Counselor)      (School Counselor)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redskin Rewards 

Utica High School is continuing to recognize students for meeting specific criteria for 

each 9-week grading period. The system has changed to a point reward system. This 

system allows students the opportunity to accumulate points and cash those points 

in for various items. This system has taken the place of the red/grey card reward sys-

tem. 

Criteria       Rewards 

3.5 GPA = 30 points     Admission to Fall events = 30 pts 
3.0 GPA = 20 points     Admission to Winter events = 30 pts 
0 Discipline Referrals = 30 points   Exam exemptions = 50 pts each 
0 Absences (excluding medical) = 25 points (cannot exempt the same course test)
0 Tardies to Class/School = 20 points  Academic Day = 75 pts 

       5 Point Exam Boost = 20 pts each 
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Second Nine-Weeks 

                   Positive Behavior     Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Halloween 

On October 31
st
, students had the op-

portunity to dress up for Halloween. We 
had a great group of students participate 
with some very creative costumes. 

Outdoor Education  

Juniors and Seniors have the opportunity 
to apply to be an Outdoor Education coun-
selor for the 7

th
 grade trip. This year middle 

school staff praised the great group of stu-
dents who participated in the 3-day event. 

Respect “Be Kind” October 21 – November 1 

Responsibility “Be on time & prepared 
for class” 

November 4 – 14 

Community “Help Others” November 18 – December 6 

Achievement “Complete all assign-
ments on time” 

December 9 - 19 
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